Letters to the NT News by Howard Young (14 March) and others have queried how it was that three people died in a Nightcliff  house fire, while a fourth person received horrific burns. Following the publication of my letter (NT News, 22-01-16), I received a heartfelt pleas for help from a grieving family. Until recently they knew little more than their mother’s rings were returned by police forensics in a plastic sealed bag labeled “Biological hazard - Serious Crime Squad.” Lately, as a result of further questioning, police informed them that the cause was “an electrical fault.” This does not explain how three people were trapped in the fire. Newspaper reports add to the mystery, mentioning people running away from the scene and/or “too busy sitting around drinking to do anything” (Sunday Territorian, 28-02-16). The man who barely survived is quoted as asking, “Why wasn’t there any help.” Photos show a structure made of apparently highly inflammable materials burning so intensely that the third body was reportedly not found until the next day. Is it any wonder that the family want answers?
Yours sincerely

Bill Day
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